February 2023						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Every Sunday: 9:45am Sunday school for all ages 11:00am Morning Worship Service Children's Church 6:00pm Pastor's Bible Study & Youth				love conqu	lers fear	
			1	2	3	4
			Women's Bible Study at 10:30am	Groundhog Day		
			Prayer & Bible Study, P.H. Youth at 6pm	Men's Group at 7pm		
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Youth/Parent info mtg. – 5pm	Kid's Club here at 1:30pm	A.A. Meeting at 6pm	See 02/01	See 02/02		
12	13	14 Valentine's Day	15	16	17	18
Lincoln's Birthday	See 02/06	Greater love HAS NO ONE THAN THIS: TO LAY BOWN ONE'S CLIFE POR ONE'S PRIENDS. See 02/07	See 02/01	See 02/02		
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
Church Potluck after AM service (bring a dish to share)	President's Day		Washington's Birthday			Church is reserved for a wedding
		See 02/07	See 02/01 CMC Meeting at 7pm	See 02/02	Wedding Rehearsal	
26	27	28				
Youth Powerhouse – 6pm	See 02/06	See 02/07			Worship Practice is usually Friday's 6pm to 8pm, but do to schedule conflicts the day and time is subject to change.	



February 2023

Email us at: info@fbcnewman.org

910 R St. / PO Box 759, Newman, CA 95360 / (209) 862-2393 / Pastor Tim Rempel (209) 602-2492

Love never fails!

February is the month when we like to think about love. Paul wrote about an amazing description of love in 1 Corinthians 13:4-6. "Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It is not rude, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs. Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. It always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres."

When I replace the words "love" and "it" in this paragraph with my name, I realize that I always fall short. When I replace the words "love" or "it" with the name of Jesus, I realize that He is the perfect love of God.

My wish for you this month is that you will enjoy the love of family and friends but most of all that you will be encouraged by the love of God.

On Sunday mornings at 11am in February, we will be studying the Gospel of Mark chapter 14. It has seventy-two verses about the final days of Jesus before he was crucified. That was God's demonstration of love.

On February 12th, we will enjoy a potluck together after church. This is a chance to show love to each other and enjoy a good meal at the same time.

In our Sunday evening Bible studies at 6pm, we will conclude our study of Jonah and begin our study of Nahum. These books show the mercy and the wrath of God.

We continue to meet for Prayer and Bible Study on Wednesday nights. We will be watching a video series about loving God... "With All Your Heart". You are welcome to join us.

We want to congratulate our members Alexandra Chavez and Logan Vahlstrom on their wedding that will take place this month. God bless you!

In His Loving Service,

Pastor Tim Rempel

"You shall teach them to your children, speaking of them when you sit in your house, when you walk by the way, when you lie down, and when you rise up. And you shall write them on the doorposts of your house and on your gates.... **Deuteronomy 11:19-20a**

Happy February! Praying that all is well with you and yours? I am excited about many opportunities for you to put the above verse in action this year at FBC, Newman. We, offer an after-school Kid's club on early release Mondays for elementary age kids, open to all kids.

We offer Sunday school for young children, youth, and adults of all ages. We also have Bible studies for specific groups through the week. Lots of ways to get involved, and to get your family involved.

We will be traveling to Babylon this summer for Vacation Bible school! We will have the wonderful opportunity to meet Daniel and hear what God is doing in his life. I am calling upon any of you that are artists and set designers to help us build a mini Babylon, if you can make costumes, we need your help making robes to help us look like Daniel. I can use enthusiastic people to help plan and run our VBS outreach this summer, and it looks like we will be having VBS at the end of June this year instead of our typical Mid-July time. Please let me know of your interest.

Calling all of our youth Parents! We will be having a parent informational meeting in the youth Room on Sunday February 5th at 5pm. We will be looking at the upcoming year's activities and how you can be a part, and be ministered to as well. So parents, please be sure to attend, and if both can't make it, have at least one parent attend.

Youth conference will be November 10th and 11th in Temecula Valley, California. It promises to be an outstanding time of encouraging our young people to live for God!

I pray that your family will be blessed in all that we offer here at FBC, Newman!

Serving Him!

Ptimmy Weimer, Associate Pastor